Special Meeting
- 210 -
November 12, 2013


Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Board of River Port Pilot Commissioners and Examiners (Calcasieu) held at 4:00 P.M., November 12, 2013 in the Board Room of the Port of Lake Charles located at 150 Marine Street, Lake Charles, Louisiana

In attendance and constituting a quorum, were:


Captain Brett Palmer, Chairman


Mr. Mitch Drost, Vice Chairman

Mr. John LeBlanc, Secretary
Absent:


None
 
Also present:


Bill Rase, Executive Director of the Port of Lake Charles

Captain Palmer called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

1. Approval of January 8, 2013 Special Meeting Minutes.

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Mr. LeBlanc offered a motion to approve the January 8, 2013 Special Meeting minutes as amended.  Mr. Drost seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

2. Discussion of pilot training.
           - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Captain Palmer stated Captain Morrison with the Lake Charles Pilots was going to address the Board with a presentation on the various training classes the Lake Charles Pilots must pass.

Captain Morrison stated that a recent training class they held was for team piloting training.  It was a two day class.  All pilots have successfully completed this training in the last nine months.  This training class resulted from the MV Eagle Atomy incident.
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

4.         Other matters which may properly come before the Board

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Captain Palmer recognized Mr. Bill Rase, Executive Director of the Port of Lake Charles, to address the Board.  Mr. Rase thanked and congratulated the pilots on a great and professional job bringing the ship loader up the channel and onto the wharf at BT-1.

There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion made by Captain Palmer, seconded by Mr. LeBlanc, and approved unanimously among those present the meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.
